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“Getting There”

Key questions: 

• Have colleges increased the proportion of 
transfer-level math and English courses in their 
schedules since AB 705 was signed in fall 2017? 

• How are colleges communicating with students 
about placement policies and about their right 
to enroll in transfer-level courses? 
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Approach

• Compared fall 2017 schedules to fall 2019 schedules.

• Measured proportion of transfer-level math and transfer-level 
English composition courses offered relative to remedial sections.
• Did not include corequisite or support courses in remedial counts.

• Focused on CCCs in the Central Valley, San Bernardino & LA.
• 47 CCCs.

• Represents a wide diversity of colleges (large/small; urban, rural, suburban).

• Approximately 44% of students in the system.
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Quick Review of AB 705

• Passed in October 2017, become law in January 2018.

• Phased in implementation: Colleges must be in compliance for 
math & English by fall 2019 (and by fall 2020 for ESL).

• CCCs must use students’ high school performance data to 
determine which math & English course placements will give them 
the best chance of completing a transfer-level course within a 
year.
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findings
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• Colleges were categorized as 



Bakersfield College

• BC was classified as a “strong 
implementer” in English.

• 97% of English sections were 
at transfer-level for fall 2019.

• Corequisite option available.

• BC’s math implementation was  
slightly above average for the 
Central Valley.

• 80% of Math sections were at 
transfer-level in fall 2019.

• Corequisite options for BSTEM 
and for SLAM.
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Early Results from 

Early Implementers

Soon-to-be released MMAP Research Team findings
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Increasing Number of Transfer-Level 

English and Math Completers



One-Term Throughput Rates for 

Transfer-Level English 



One-Term Throughput Rates for 

Transfer-Level Math



recommendations

• Need to measure the number of students starting in transfer-level courses 
versus those having access to transfer-level courses. 

• The changes required by AB 705 represent a sea change and faculty need 
support to develop new curriculum and to effectively teach within these 
new models. 
• Professional development on how to maintain rigor in transfer-level courses, while also 

providing just-in-time remediation to help students succeed. 
• In math, faculty members may need support in teaching statistics and liberal arts math, 

since these are the classes most students need for their majors. 

• No new state funding has been earmarked to help colleges make the 
dramatic shifts the law requires.

• Colleges should prioritize AB 705 implementation in their use of state 
Student Equity and Achievement Program funding. The legislature could 
fund colleges to aligning math course offerings with students’ programs of 
study.
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Thank  You.
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